
 

M E M O R A N D U M 

To:  Development Services Committee 

From:  Arvin Prasad, Commissioner, Development Services 

Prepared by: Robert Tadmore, Senior Planner, Planning and Urban Design 

 

Date:  July 5, 2022 

Re:   Request for approval of street names for subdivision by Minotar Holdings Inc. and Hal-

Van 5.5 Investments Ltd. in the Robinson Glen Secondary Plan Area 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 

1. THAT Development Services Committee approve the proposed street names “Forementon 

Street”, “Thorncliffe Drive”, “Hawkswood Drive”, “Eaglecrest Street” and “Lenora Drive”. 

2. AND THAT Staff add the street names listed above into the City’s street and park name reserve 

list. 

 

BACKGROUND: 
 

At the request of the developer of the Minotar Holdings Inc. and Hal-Van 5.5 Investments Ltd. 

subdivision in the Robinson Glen Secondary Plan Area, staff are bringing forward for approval the street 

names “Forementon Street”, “Thorncliffe Drive”, “Hawkswood Drive”, “Eaglecrest Street” and “Lenora 

Drive” for inclusion in the subdivision. Use of the names noted above have been approved by the Fire 

Department and Region of York. 

Staff are examining the City’s street and park name reserve list including the process and criteria for naming 

streets and parks and will be bringing forth a report on this matter in the near future. 
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